Meeting Minutes - NJLA Diversity & Outreach Section
July 10, 2014
Monroe Public Library/Adobe Connect
Attendance: Jen Schureman (GCLS), Allan M. Kleiman (Montville), Andrew Luck (Paterson), Jill D’Amico (East Brunswick), Selwa Shamy (North Plainfield/SCLIS), Janet Torsney (Bradley Beach).
Via Adobe Connect: Doug Baldwin (Piscataway), Michael Mazikian (Kenilworth), Mi-Sun Lyu (LibraryLink NJ)
Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.
NJLA Annual Conference Recap/YS and AS forums
The Diversity and Outlook section had a strong presence at the 2014 conference, and we were able to talk about our goals to many people. The programs we sponsored were well attended and received positive feedback.

The “Takin’ it to the Streets” preconference was particularly successful. It opened the door to a larger conversation: one of the things coming out of it is that the Reference section now wants us to propose something similar to continue this conversation at the Adult Services forum in October.
For the forum, Jill and Andy will put together a proposal for Jaime Angelini of the Mental Health Association in Atlantic County and Beth Bliss, D&O member and branch manager of Brigantine branch of the Atlantic County Library System, to speak on Mental Health First Aid. Beth would provide the librarian perspective. Mental Health First Aid sounds like a good training opportunity, and maybe we can look into funding the cost of a large-scale push for training across the state. For the YS forum, Jama Shelton of the Forty to None project is set to present for D&O. She will be speaking on LGBTI homeless teens.
We will ask about getting tables at both forums for D&O and use it to promote the section. 
Minutes
Minutes from the April 24 meeting were approved and seconded.
Listserv
Discussion of the Listserv and the possibility of assigning topics was tabled until the next meeting. 
Resources page
The executive board was given access to see the template for the diversity resources page hosted by LibraryLinkNJ that Mi-Sun created. She is asking for feedback so that we can have a soft launch by the end of August. Further discussion was tabled until the next meeting. 
Section meetings
Going forward, we will be meeting the second Thursday of the month. We scheduled the next meeting in August in Bradley Beach (thanks Janet!) and September in Montville (thanks Allan!). The October meeting falls during ComiCon, so we may meet off-site or reschedule. We will discuss at the next meeting. 
Section bylaws and strategic plan
Bylaws and Strategic plan discussion was tabled until the next meeting.
Diversity Book Awards
Jen is going to solicit members for the diversity book awards taskforce through our Listserv. There is a sense of urgency about this so that we can have the awards in place for the 2015 Conference. The goal is to get these great books into libraries. 
Good of the order
There was discussion of labor disputes in the choice of conference location going forward.
Meeting was adjourned at 12 noon. 
Allan Kleiman then spoke about his ALA presentation on “Creative Aging at Your Library.” He shared some resources and programming ideas. These links should be shared with the Listserv.
Respectfully submitted by Jill D’Amico, 7/25/14
